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good morning people.  i know this doesn't affect 
everyone who receives these briefings (whatever one 
calls them), but here in the neck of the woods where i 
live, we will be shifting time.  we will be turning our 
clocks up one hour in order to, supposedly, save 
daylight as it becomes more abundant in the transition 
from winter to spring.  all we're really doing is 
getting up an hour earlier.  to serve as a friendly 
reminder, the quote how one may "fall back" or spring 
"forward".

this all appears as an innocent way for man to 
manipulate time and "feel" as though they have more of 
it.  agreed, it seems harmless enough.  those who exist 
in the futility of their mind that there is no here-
after, decidedly want to feel they have a sense of 
control of it; even to the merging of man, animal and 
machine together to extend it.  we willingly submit to 
organ transplants from animals or machines to subsidize 
human life.  if we consider it truthfully, how is that 
different different from what the fallen angels did?  
they sought to manipulate mankind from God's original 
intent.

this world is always seeking a means to do things their 
own way and the devil is willingly urging them on.  to 
be as God.  the original lie.  what was the intro to 
the old show, six million dollar man?  we can built him 
better, stronger, faster. 

yes, better than even God could.  actually, we have no 
idea how much man has fallen from God's original 



creation.  even as man's number of years have 
diminished, could not their abilities have also?  God 
set him over all of His creation and gave him dominion.  
how much of creation now dominates mankind instead?  
even in revelation 6 when a fourth of the earth is 
killed, many will be by the beasts of the earth as they 
apparently lose all fear of man.

still, in man's "supposedly" enlightened state, we bear 
witness in today's world of how man seeks more and is 
willing to destroy others to get it.  it is an 
unquenchable appetite than can never be satisfied.  it 
is man in his fallen state.

whatever one does to manipulate or control things God 
has set in motion, is ultimately doomed to failure.  
why?  because God's way is always the best way.  what 
is the end of man's way without God?  i would like to 
quote a few verses from nahum about nineveh.  nahum 
3:1-7

"woe to the bloody city!  it is all full of lies and 
robbery.  its victim never departs.  the noise of a 
whip and the noise of rattling wheels, of galloping 
horses, of clattering chariots!  horsemen charge with 
bright sword and glittering spear.  there is a 
multitude of slain, a great number of bodies, countless 
corpses — they stumble over the corpses — because of 
the multitude of harlotries of the seductive harlot, 
the mistress of sorceries, who sells nations through 
her harlotries, and families through her sorceries.

"behold, I am against you,” says the Lord of hosts; 'I 
will lift your skirts over your face, I will show the 



nations your nakedness, and the kingdoms your shame.  I 
will cast abominable filth upon you, make you vile, and 
make you a spectacle.  it shall come to pass that all 
who look upon you will flee from you, and say,
‘nineveh is laid waste!  who will bemoan her?'  where 
shall I seek comforters for you?"

perhaps this is not the loving God we all perceive.  
love separates the vile from the innocent and judges 
it.  it's very condemnation is an act of love for those 
seeking His mercy.  it was love that destroyed the 
world in a flood, saving only eight.  He destroyed the 
entirety of mankind before the eight remaining of pure 
bloodline could be soiled and prevent the coming seed 
of redemption.

the wrath of God - does it exist?  although the wrath 
may not be in God, even a with holding of His grace is 
sufficient for death and destruction to ensue.  a 
cessation of light ensures darkness.  a cessation of 
life leaves only death.  not a death of void and 
nothingness; that's what many believe, even hope for.  
it will mean a life of separation from all that is good 
into all that is bad.  the right must be separated from 
the wrong; the good from the bad.

if i have driven fear and terror into anyone's heart, i 
am glad.  the only good fear is the fear of God.  if 
one recognizes that, it will eventually turn to love.   
"but we all, with unveiled face, beholding as in a 
mirror the glory of the Lord, are being transformed 
into the same image from glory to glory, just as by the 
Spirit of the Lord."  2 cor 3:18



i used to have a pastor that referred to 2 pet 1:5-9 as 
our "exercise program".  "but also for this very 
reason, giving all diligence, add to your faith virtue, 
to virtue knowledge, to knowledge self-control, to 
self-control perseverance, to perseverance godliness, 
to godliness brotherly kindness, and to brotherly 
kindness love.  for if these things are yours and 
abound, you will be neither barren nor unfruitful in 
the knowledge of our Lord Jesus Christ.  for he who 
lacks these things is shortsighted, even to blindness, 
and has forgotten that he was cleansed from his old 
sins."

so let us "exercise" our righteousness.  let us "walk 
in the way of goodness, and keep to the paths of 
righteousness."  prov 2:20  Jesus is "the way, the 
truth, and the life".  john 14:6

remember ever as our world sinks into the darkness and 
judgment of nineveh, "your redemption draweth near."  
luke 21:28  our king is coming!

linda


